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                                          Richmond Kiwanis Club        
                                        Richmond, Missouri  

                                                        "Serving the Children of the World"


  http://richmondkiwanismo.weebly.com

 January 19, 2016 Newsletter
Regular Noon Meeting

Ron Brohammer, President called the meeting to order at 12:15 PM at the Shirkey Golf Club.
The Song: Bill Dooley
The Pledge: Jerry McCarter                                                                 The Invocation:  Bruce Taylor
We greeted each other.  Ron told jokes. There were no guests today.

Jerry McCarter did the Sergeant at Arms report:                                  Several dollars were put in for missed meetings and name badges left at home.

Club Achievments/Announcements :   Terry Dickey’s son Jake has been pretty sick and is doing a little better. January 24, 2016 there will be a volleyball fundraiser for Jake at the city gym.       Bill Dooley brought the Kiwanis banner back with three new patches sewn on it.  Thanks Bill.  New club rosters were available for members to take and use.  They give names, addresses, email addresses, and phone numbers of members.  Barb thought they were up to date, but two members gave corrections after they were given out.  Oh well, the information will be updated again.  Be sure to get a roster if you were not at the meeting today.
Old Business: 
Key Club meets the 2nd and 4th Wednesday at 7:10 AM.  
Chili/Soup Luncheon: We will start cooking the meat on Friday evening Feb 12 to be ready for the luncheon on Saturday, February 13, 2016.  John Richardson is in charge and head chefs are Bruce Taylor, Troy Pyle, and Brian Bush. Everyone should plan to bring a dessert.  There will be a sign-up list for other donations.  It has been passed around twice but was not here today.  Be mindful of amounts of items needed. Touch bases with Troy Pyle if you have not signed the list yet, and would like to sign up to bring something.  200 hot dog buns are needed for the hot dogs left over from Trick-or-Treat Street.  Ed Hughes talked to Sonic and they will donate buns, cheese, and jalapenos. Jerry McCarter is going to ask Wal-mart for some ground beef.
Over $300 has come in for advertizing on the placemats.  That money is pretty much all profit..  

.Tickets have been passed out to sell for $7.00 a piece.  Please contact Ron if you do not have your tickets.  Each member is responsible for selling five tickets or giving them away.  Each member will need to turn in $35.00 to cover the cost of the tickets.
Sara has three ads that will run in the paper.  The Chamber of Conference has the info.
We’re going to try and set up a box at the church so people can drop of ingredients for cooking before Friday, Feb. 12.

 The Chamber of Commerce Business Expo will be held at the Middle School on Saturday, March 12, 2016.  It is a chance for local businesses and organizations to share information about their group.  Bill and Ron will chair it.  Be thinking if you might want to come and sit for an hour and talk to people about our group.
New Business: 

Trivia Night: Bill and Barb have not set up a date for Trivia Night yet.  Barb emailed Josh last week asking about possible dates and has not heard back from him..  
Jim Rippy is in charge of the Star Award.  Please let him or Ron know of nominations for the next award.  There have been several people nominated so far.
Don Kerin has set up an Interclub Meeting.  It will be Wednesday, January 27, 2016.  We will go to the meeting at North Kansas City.  Their meeting starts at 12:00 noon.  We will meet at the Christian-Presbyterian Church to carpool at 11:15 that morning.  Let Don know if you are interested in attending.

.Program Chair for December: Bill Dooley
Bill shared a PowerPoint presentation on Quebec City, Quebec Canada. Quebec City is the oldest walled city in North America.  It is the site of one of the battles that the Canadians fought in their war for independence.  French is spoken as well as English. There is an upper city, and a lower part of the city that is much older. Products made from maple sap are popular, such as maple syrup. Poutine is a popular food there.  It consists of French fries, brown gravy, and cheese curds. The citizens of Quebec City are very friendly, and their city is very clean.  There are many restaurants and art venders.  Add Quebec City to your list of places to visit.  The Dooleys had a great time there!
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Drawing for the 50/50: Don Kerin
Adjournment: 1:00  PM               
 Barb Dooley, Secretary






